

**Minutes from Traffic and Transport Committee 1 September 2021 held at the Civic Hall, Uppermill.**

Present: Cllrs: K. Dawson (CH) J. Battye

M. Scholes

Community Group Members

T. Baxter P& J Sykes

John Walker

OMBC- Unity Partnership

G. Anderson G. Sutcliffe

**1857. Apologies for absence**

Cllr. Beeley, Bishop, Curley.

J. Greenwood, K. Bennett, R. Franklin

**1858. Declarations of Interest.**

None

**1859. Approval of Minutes 2 June 2021**

Agreed as true record and signed at the meeting.

**1860. TfGM**

No response received from TfGM to follow up questions regarding bus routes. It was resolved that the clerk would contact TfGM and chase a response.

**1861. Issues from Community Groups**

J. Sykes:

20mph signage not on roads at Lydgate. GS said he would chase for completion.

Heywood Lane, problems with speeding traffic, particularly at school times. GS to speak to appropriate officer in Unity to investigate further.

Lower Turf Lane: Speeding problems. GS proposed to carry out speed survey and collect data for possible further action.

Doctor/Thorpe Lane GS to carry out further investigation re. validity for possible additional signage.

A62 at junction of Platting lane. Speeding issues. GS stated that there is a new GMP complaints procedure as speeding is a matter for the police. Unity will liaise with the police following further investigation. GS stated that new

traffic calming signs would be mains fed and adopted into the street furniture and street lighting PFI.

TB: Manchester Road at St. Marys Greenfield, TB raised issue of signage GS said that it is listed to be replaced. The clerk to check for responses from GS for issues raised previously with TB.

TB asked if OMBC aware of a bridge being installed at Moorgate crossing. They are aware.

TB asked about cost of laying double layer lines twice at Dovestone.

GS/GA stated that initially double yellows painted in response to issues during lockdown and was funded by Covid grant. The date for resurfacing was pre-planned therefore highways programme for resurfacing at Dovestone could not be changed.

JW: When will 20mph be reviewed? GS stated within next few months when decision would be made to make permanent or not dependant of traffic patterns returning to normal.

JW: Changes to bridge at Dobcross. GS –looking at lane dividers to give wider area to pedestrians.

JW: Double yellows have disappeared in Dobcross centre. GS to investigate.

#### **1862. Items for the next Agenda**

Cycling Routes and Right of Way. GA to liaise with Clerk to contact appropriate officers to attend.

**Date of next meeting : 1 December 2021 18.00 hrs**